UTAH LEPIDOPTERISTS’ SOCIETY

12 MARCH 2005 MEETING

Announcements:
1. Pres. COL. Clyde Gillette regrets that he missed out on the last two meetings as he had the opportunity for inexpensive international travel to Costa Rica and then Peru.  Unfortunately, he has been feeling quite ill since he returned from Peru.  Because of this illness, Clyde regrets that he will not attend this Saturday’s meeting either.  If you get time to send him an email or snail mail, please do so, and see how he is feeling. It seems that he brought back more than lepidoptera from his recent international travels. Lets help lift his spirits and get him back to the meetings. 

2. The Utah Lepidopterists’ Society (ULS) has become a member of The Lepidopterists’ Society. We have done this to receive the published materials for our library and an added benefit may be an additional link to our ULS website. This should also help as we approach the committee for the possibility of hosting the 2006 Pacific Slope meeting. 

3. We would like to try to get all presentations done at our meetings in either a power point style presentation or some very good handouts generated by the speaker so that we can pass on the information presented in our meetings to those who are not in a position to attend. 

4. The ULS synoptic collection still needs help from all of us. Alan handed out a list of what specimens we are in need of. If you did not get this handout please get with Alan so that you can help the ULS obtain a more complete collection of Utah lepidoptera.  http://www.utahlepsociety.org/ulscollection.html
5. The Lehi Hutchins Museum display is coming along nicely. Many donations have been received. I still do not have enough local Utah specimens to setup the displays for the local material. If you have any specimens that you can download please contact Vernon Evans 801-358-8967 cell phone. I need as many types of insects as I can get. The Hutchins Museum will be giving a great deal of publicity to the ULS along with handing out pamphlets about the ULS and the Utah Bug Club to interested visitors. I hope we can put a nice display together. I am also always open to arrangement or theme ideas for these displays.

6. We are now over 47 members strong in our society. I really hope we can contact our associates and friends and see these 47 members grow to 100 in the next month or two. We need to start reaching out to friends within our community that share our interest but have not been attending and get them coming back. We need their support in our organization to continue to grow into the future. 

7. Todd has been spending many hours updating the ULS website. Please visit it frequently to see the progress.  http://www.utahlepsociety.org  He has been working on establishing an individual webpage for each species of Utah butterflies and skippers. This project over time will replace all the links that are currently going to the USGS site. I venture to say we have the most detailed and useful lep group website in the USA. 

8. Any updates on the status of our proposal to host the 2006 Pacific Slope meeting. 

Many thanks to Aaron Olsen for the long hours and dollars spent preparing the presentation on black lighting arrangements and for presenting his findings on the effectiveness of various light frequencies effectiveness on moth collecting.  Also, thanks to Alan Myrup for volunteering to provide us with snacks at the last minute. 

Our meeting attendance has been great and the presentations have been awesome. Let’s work on doubling our attendance for the last two meetings before our summer break. Thank you all for your support.

Respectfully submitted,

Vernon Evans

